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We had a very busy and successful month of October!  Thanks again to all the parents who joined us on our walk to the New York Public Library and The NYC Fire Museum. November is a busy month as well, full of family activities in the class, parent teacher conferences and of course excellent studies in reading, writing, math, social studies and science! 

Reading: During reading workshop, students have been practicing good reading habits. For example, taking a sneak peek at their book before reading, setting goals, trying multiple strategies to figure out tricky parts or words, doing something at the end of the book, like retelling what happened to partners or sharing their favorite part of their book. 

In our 2nd unit students are becoming word detectives by learning a multitude of strategies to figure out unknown words and tricky parts of their books.  Some strategies we are using are: thinking of familiar words to figure out unknown words, thinking about what makes sense in the context of a sentence, looking at words part by part instead of letter by letter, rereading when something doesn’t sound right, and using pictures as clues. 

In addition to our class read-alouds, shared reading, and reading workshop, we are visiting the school Library each Wednesday. Please help your child remember to return books weekly.

Writing: In writing, we had our first publishing party. Our first publishing party was explored by students. All of the students did a great job zooming in on one time in their life. The Personal Narratives are on the bulletin board outside our classroom for everyone to read and enjoy.  

Unit 2, informational How-To Books, will frame students as experts, rallying them to teach their areas of expertise through writing. This type of procedural writing is especially important because it helps students to understand some of the ways in which informational texts are organized, and that knowledge helps them to navigate informational texts as they read. It also requires explicitness, clarity, and sequence. Furthermore, in this genre, writers must anticipate what their readers will need to know.
Math: We are continuing station based rotations during math workshop as we finish Unit 1, which involved adding and subtracting to 10, understanding equal signs, how to compare two equations, and using doubles and counting on or counting back to add & subtract efficiently. Students are working hard to build fluency/ automaticity.  That means your child should know every combination up to 10 automatically, for example, 1+5=6, 4+5=9, 6+4=10, etc.

Unit 2 serves as a bridge from problem solving within 10 to work within 100 as students begin to solve addition and subtraction problems involving teen numbers. In Unit 1, students were encouraged to move beyond the Level 1 strategy of counting all to the more efficient counting on.  Now they go beyond Level 2 to learn Level 3 decomposition and composition strategies, informally called make ten or take from ten.

    9 + 6 = __

9 + 6 = __

    9 + 6 = __

Level 1: Count all     Level 2: Count on    Level 3: Decompose an addend to compose

[image: image2.png]123456
7§ Glonz213
(Rt

10and 5 is \S





Science: The first grade scientists have been studying animal and plant defenses: Spikes, Shells, and Camouflage. Students work to answer the question How does Spruce the Sea Turtle do what she needs to do to survive? They discuss how animals and plants survive even in areas where animals try to eat them, and then they play survival games, read non-fiction reference materials and observe videos. 
Social Studies: Students have been learning about our Social Emotional program (RULER).  They identified different moods, named emotions, and discussed how to be in charge of our own emotions. We have continued to learn about Families in Unit 1 and discussed what a family is, why families are important, family needs versus wants, and compared how families are alike and how they are different.  Next, we are going to explore family responsibilities, traditions and celebrations. 

Our next Social Studies unit is going to teach students about families long ago versus now. The class will compare and contrast lifestyles from long ago with lifestyles today.  Prior to Thanksgiving recess students will be given an interview project which will be due before Winter Break & will be shared at a Class Multicultural Celebration. 
Happy November!
Dates to Remember


11/01- Parents as Learning Partners 8:30-9:00


11/05 – Elections Day, School closed


11/11 – Veterans Day, School closed


11/14– 11:40 Dismissal & Parent Teacher Conferences 


11/19 – Field Trip to the Cultural Museum


11/28-11/29– Thanksgiving Break


















